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Greetings, 
 
 

Summer is in full swing and so is the Club.  WOW! What a Luau Party.  Over 325 
people in attendance and 8 Shag Clubs in attendance (Winston Salem, Roanoke, 
Eden, Danville, Steppin’ Out, Greater Triad, Eno Beach, and Raleigh) Thanks to all 
who came.  Also, a big thank you to the Moose Lodge for allowing us to have our 
party at their great facility.  What a great job the Entertainment Committee did, the 
decorations and food were awesome.  DJ Jim Waye was at his best, spinning out great 
Music.  What a great job the 50/50 crew did!  And how about our VP in selling all 
tickets for the $500.00 Cash Giveaway and Beach Trip Raffle!  And just when you 
thought you were having a great time, there came the Volcano Eruption, the Hula 
Dancers and the Tacky Tourists with their wagon of goodies!  Again to all of you, 
once again you have made our club shine.  Without each and every one of you and 
your expertise, it would not have been the party it was.  Congratulations! 
The Summer Workshop is here and a lot of you have already volunteered and have 
got your registration in.  For those of you who have not registered or volunteered, 
time is running out.  Don’t be left out of the party.  I have never seen so much 
enthusiasm and excitement from our members, who are anxiously waiting for this 
event.  Not only is it a party but it also gives all of us an opportunity to learn about 
the ACSC/SOS and meet the leaders in the shag world.  Meeting new friends, 
learning new steps, listening to great beach music and savoring memories, we will all 
remember this party for years to come.  Are you ready?  Can you pass GO? 
The Membership Appreciation Pool Party is August 26th at the Ramada.  The 
information Flyer is in this newsletter.  Start making plans for a fun filled day.  The 
Special Olympics Golf Tournament is fastly approaching.  Start getting your teams 
ready; we need you to help support this wonderful Charity. 
We are having great attendance in our monthly Shag Club meetings and I would like 
to thank you for taking your time and showing your interest in the business of the 
Club. 
Continue to support our Friday night dancing in Master’s.  Be a part of what is going 
on in the Club, together we can do great things. 
 

Shaggin’, because we love to! 
Ronnie Gregory 
windmill@triad.rr.com    

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

2006 Committee Chairs 
 

DJ………………………………………………Kim Caldwell 
Entertainment………………………………...Brenda Smith 
Golf Tournament………………………….Chuck Upchurch    
                                                                          & Clint Sharpe 
Hall of Fame………………………………...Judy Satterfield 
Membership………………………………….Kent Bradsher 
Newsletter…………………………………….Sheila Walker 
Nomination……………………………………....Bob Maccia 
Sunshine/Remembrance...……………….....Carol Pettigrew 
Telephone…………………………………….…Butch Dowd 

 
Minutes of May Business Meeting – June 16, 2006 

Submitted by Evelyn Turner 
Attendees:  
Denise Upchurch         Chuck Upchurch        Hugh Walker        Fran Bonkowski 
Stephanie West             Jim West                   Brenda Smith        Kent Bradsher 
Polly Tuttle                  David Tuttle             Debbie Wolfe       Sheila Walker 
Judy Smith                  Martha Shoffner         Susan McKinney   Stephen Stearns 
Carol Pettigrew           Steve Pettigrew          Peggy Childress    Roy Childress 
Louise Flanigan          Betty Honeycutt         Bob Bason             Sharon Bason 
Clint Sharpe                Angie Sharpe            Peg Hansen            Rick Wolfe 
Ronnie Gregory          Mary Gregory            Baxter Sellars        Aileen Tye 
Evelyn Turner 
1.  Ronnie Gregory opened the meeting at 8:04 p.m.  Welcomed Amanda Powell, 
Coordinator for Alamance County Special Olympics.  No new members were at the 
meeting. 
2.  Secretary's Report - 203 current memberships.  Evelyn noted that the Treasury 
Report was not listed in the minutes printed in the newsletter.  A corrected copy of 
the minutes will be put into the official records.  After a vote, the corrected minutes 
stand.  Also, a membership roster is available for any member who wants one.  
Contact Evelyn Turner. 
3.  Treasury Report - $17,175.11, which includes income for the ACSC Summer 
Workshop, and of course, some of this total will go back out on expenses for the 
workshop.  A report was handed out to members present at this meeting.  
4.  Golf - Amanda Powell presented an Appreciation Award to the club from 
Alamance County Special Olympics for our support over the years.  Accepting the 
award were Chuck & Denise Upchurch and Clint Sharpe.  Amanda also gave us a 
detailed report on how the money we donated was used for the athletes.  Chuck 
advised the date of this year's tournament is Saturday, September 10th.  Would like to 
get 32 teams again this year.  The first committee meeting will be July 17th at 
Bogey's.  Steve McHone and Chuck are working on getting prizes.  Amanda will 
print the flyers for us and they will be added to our newsletter. 
5.  ACSC Summer Workshop - Mary Gregory advised that the committees had been 
working very hard.  Volunteers are still needed - please contact a committee 
chairperson and offer your help.  She also reminded us the even though we are 
members of the host club, we still have to pay the registration fee as everyone else 



does.  As of meeting night, there are 403 people registered.  La Quinta and Best 
Western still have a few rooms available.  Rick Wolfe would like for volunteers to 
contact him regarding bringing food for the hospitality hours.   
6.  Luau Area Shag Club Party - Brenda Smith reported that there was great response 
from the guests.  Attendance was approximately 350 people.  Brenda thanked 
everyone for his or her involvement and help and advised the door money paid for the 
allocation out of our treasury.  A profit of $1,200 was made for the night.  The 50/50 
winner, who was from the Steppin' Out Shag Club, took home $320.  The $500 raffle 
was won by Tom Rich.  Sheila Walker said they had about 40 of their students there 
and they really had a great time.  Ronnie thanked everyone and said all the volunteers 
did a great job.  
7.  Christmas Party - Brenda reminded everyone that it will be at the Moose Lodge on 
December 16th and it has been suggested having it catered.  She is going to check 
into prices and report at a future meeting. 
8.  By Laws - Sheila reminded everyone that there was a meeting scheduled on June 
2nd to discuss and vote on changes, but only 17 members showed up.  According to 
our current by-laws, this was not enough to take any votes.  The meeting will be 
rescheduled.  It was also noted that the telephone committee needs to call members 
ahead of the scheduled meeting date to remind them. 
9.  Fall SOS Fun Monday Tickets - Mary has packs ready to give to members to sell.  
They are $10 per ticket and 10 tickets per pack.  We have gotten 200 tickets to sell.  
Debbie Wolfe suggested that if every member buys just one ticket, we could sell our 
allotment quickly. 
10.  Meals On Wheels 2007 - After checking with the Coastline Band, Ronnie 
advised that there was a misunderstanding in the dates.  The agent from Coastline 
thought the event was on Valentine's Day, which will be on a Wednesday.  That is 
why he quoted $1800.  He advised they normally charge $3500 for a Saturday 
booking, but would come down to $2500.  Ronnie opened the floor for discussion.  
Carol Pettigrew thought Coastline would be a better draw than the others even if it 
did cost us $2,500 to book them.  Chuck thought Rickey Godfrey would be a good 
draw.  Peg Hansen thought Coastline would have come down more because of it 
being a charity event.  Clint thought we should keep it in our community and book 
local bands, as did Evelyn who said we should consider Shaggie Maggie and Lia & 
The Wave combined.  A new vote was taken and Coastline was the choice, even 
though it will cost $2,500.  Ronnie will call them. 
11.  Membership Appreciation Pool Party - Ronnie has checked with Ramada Inn and 
La Quinta.  Ramada will not charge us and we can cook hot dogs, etc. on the grounds 
as in previous years.  The date voted on was Saturday, August 26th and the vote 
passed.  The location was voted on and Ramada was chosen.  Further details will be 
advised.  
12  Ronnie asked us to remember our sick members and keep in touch with them.  
Evelyn gave a brief update on Lynda Justice who had a stroke in early June.  Peggy 
Childress told us that JoAnn Eckhardt has been diagnosed with pancreatic cancer and 
will begin treatments very soon.  JoAnn and her husband Fritz were members of our 
club for a long time before moving to the beach a few years ago. 
13.  Bus Trip to Winston Salem for their 50's/60's party on June 24th.  Let Denise 
know if you want to take the van or a bus.  Must have a certain number to sign up.  
14.  Peg advised that she took our donation to the Victory Junction Camp and they 
were very appreciative of our support.   
15.  The 50/50 drawing after the meeting was won by Evelyn - $38.50. 
16.  Next meeting is scheduled for July 21st.  
17.  With no further business to discuss, Ronnie closed the meeting at 9:05 p.m. 

   
NC Shag Tag  

 
You can go to the NC Shag Tag web site 
www.ncshag@yahoo.com to get information and to download 
an application to order your tag.    

 

          
 
To advertise in both areas the price list is as follows:   

       Size    One-half year  Full Year 
 

Business Card    $50.00   $90.00 
One Quarter of Page  $75.00   $130.00 
One Half Page   $130.00   $200.00 
 
 

To advertise in one or the other areas the price list is as follows: 
 

        Size    One-half Year  Full Year 
 

Business Card    $35.00   $60.00 
One Quarter of Page  $50.00   $95.00 
One Half Page   $85.00   $130.00 
 

If you sell or buy an advertisement, please forward it to Mary Gregory as 
soon as possible.  Mary will place it on the website and forward it to the 
editor of the newsletter for printing.   
 

If you would like to advertise with us, there is space 
available.  Contact the newsletter editor, or one of the 
club officers and we will be happy to set up whichever 
type of advertising you prefer. 
Newsletter Editor:  Sheila Walker 336-227-8029 
President: Ronnie Gregory 336-585-1118 
Vice-President: Rick Wolff 336-222-1363 
Secretary: Evelyn Turner 336-584-3451 
Treasurer & Webmaster: Mary Gregory 336-585-1118 



 
 

PUZZLE PAGE 
 
            Who Are We? 
 

 
 
 

Go to www.burlingtonshagclub.com and email us  
with your answer.  In the subject line, type in 

    “Mystery People” 
 
Please remember that any time that you have issues concerning your 
club, your club officers are always available to listen. 
 

President: Ronnie Gregory 585-1118 
Vice-President: Rick Wolfe 222-1363 
Secretary: Evelyn Turner 584-3451 
Treasurer: Mary Gregory 585-1118 

Newsletter Editor: Sheila Walker 227-8029 
Webmaster: Mary Gregory 584-1118 

 
 
Burlington Shag Club By-Laws Special Meeting date to be 
announced.  Please watch your newsletter for the date, 
location, and time.  Please support your club and make 
every effort to attend. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

            

                      July 21, 2006 
                          8:00 PM  
                       Ramada Inn 
 

If you have any issues or concerns to be discussed, please bring them to the 
business meeting to be presented.  With the help of your fellow members all 
issues and concerns can be resolved. 
 
 

        Current Membership !!!!         
    203 

                                             
 

                   
 

June 16, 2006 Treasury Report 

Balance on 5/19/2006 = $13107.61

+ Total Deposits Made: $6,566.00

- Total Expenses $2,498.50

= Balance on 6/16/2006 $17,175.11



SHAG-OPOLY  CAN YOU PASS GO ????? 
 

Please review the following tables to see where you are to work and 
what is going on during the up and coming shag workshop. 

 
 
 

Time                                 Registration Table and Back Door 
Friday 
3 - 4 PM…………………..Jonnie Ellington & Pam Hord 
4 - 5 PM…………………..Ronnie & Mary Gregory and Rhonda Webster 
5 – 6 PM………………….Fred & Jackie Hallaman and Tommy Rich 
6 – 7 PM……………...….Judy Smith & Gloria Thompson 
7 – 8 PM…………………Louise Flanigan & Betty Honeycutt 
                           Penny Simmons & Brian Johnson 
8 – 9 PM…………………Dennis & Frankie Johnson  
                                           Carl & Peg Hanson 
9 – 10 PM…………….….Rick & Donna Campbell 
10 – 11 PM………………Tommy & Betsy Rich and Ron Wilkerson 
11PM – 12 MN………….?????????????????????????????????????? 
12 MN – 1 AM…………..?????????????????????????????????????? 
 
Saturday 
8 – 9 AM…………………….?????????????????????????????????????????? 
9 – 10 AM……………………Betty Honeycutt 
10 – 11 AM………………….Baxter Sellars & Lesia Baker 
11  – 12 N………………..….Pam Hord & Joni James  

                Tommy & Betsy Rich 
12 N – 1 PM………………...Mike & Debbie Wilson 
1 - 2 PM………………….…Patti McCullock & Charlie Gregory 
2 – 3 PM…………………….Ronnie & Mary Gregory 
3 – 4 PM…………………….Evelyn Turner & Louise Flannigan 
4 – 5 PM…………………….Don & Susan McKenny and Betty Honeycutt 
5 – 6 PM…………………….David & Judy Satterfield 
6 – 7 PM……………………Phyllis Godwin & Cheryl Danielson 
7 – 8 PM……………………Lynn Hooper and Penny Simmons & Brian Johnson 
8 – 9 PM…………………….Judy & Charles Lindley 
9 – 10 PM…………………..Ron Wilkerson 
10 – 11 PM…………………???????????????????????????????????????????????? 
11 – 12 MN……………………..????????????????????????????????????????????????????? 
12 MN – 1 AM…………………????????????????????????????????????????????????????? 
 
Sunday 
9 – 11 AM………………….???????????????????????????????????????????????? 
 
 
As you can see there are still spaces available for you to have the chance to participate, if you 
would like to help with door duty, please contact the committee chairman, Butch Dowd. 
 
 

 
           

                          

   
     July       August 

  07/01 Charles Lindley  08/01 Matt Layman  
  07/03 Debbie Wolfe  08/02 Roy Glasgow 
  07/05 Bob Bason  08/03 Kathy Shotwell 
  07/09 Lynn Hooper  08/05 Lesia Baker 
  07/14 Jim Kilgore  08/06 Jim Rishel 
  07/14 Ricky Sharpe  08/07 Martha Hooper 
  07/14 Rick Turner #2  08/09 Edith Loy 
  07/15 Tammy Allen  08/14 Ed Willis 
  07/15 Bob Forrester  08/15 Betty Heavner  
  07/15 Phyllis Godwin  08/15 Lynda Justice  
  07/15 Sharon Russ  08/16 Stephen Sterns 
  07/16 Karen Boone  08/16 Richard Winningham 
  07/16 Joni James  08/18 Bobbie Pate 
  07/16 Ronnie McMannen 08/19 Gail Jordan 
  07/18 Bob Maccia  08/19 Trish Maness 
  07/19 Patti McCullock  08/21 Buddy Whaley 
  07/21 Peggy Childress  08/22 Ellen Dodson 

 07/22 Joe Hopper  08/24 Billie McFayden 
 07/26 Dennis Johnson  08/28 Will Bowman 
 07/26 Jackie Nelson  08/29 Becky McKee 
     08/31 Susan Dail 
     08/31 Bonnie Parker 

                                         
 
Tracy Keel Dianne Hill Randy Sykes Bobbie McLamb 
 
Congratulations on joining the best Shag Club 
in the Association.  We hope that you will join 
in and become a very active in your new club 
and get to know all of you new family. 
From all of your new Shag Family we wish to welcome 
you to the best Shag Club around. 



  
 
         

 
 
July 7, 2006 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night & 2006 Workshop" at Master's in the 
Ramada Inn from 9:00 PM - 1:00 AM   DJs are Eddie Teeter and Brent 
"Showtime" Lloyd 
July 7 - 9, 2006 
ACSC/SOS Summer Workshop hosted by the Burlington Shag Club. 
Event will be held at the Ramada Inn.... 
July 14, 2006 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night at Master's in the Ramada Inn from 9:00 
PM - 1:00 AM   DJ is Rick "Biggun" Turner 
July 14 - 16, 2006 
Junior SOS at N. Myrtle Beach, SC   
July 21, 2006 
Burlington Shag Club "Business Meeting and Birthday Night" at Master's 
in the Ramada Inn from 8:00 PM - 1:00 AM    DJ is David Sessoms 
July 28, 2006 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at Master's in the Ramada Inn from 9:00 
PM - 1:00 AM   DJ is Hugh "The Dancin Man" Walker    
August 4, 2006 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at Master's in the Ramada Inn from 9:00 
PM - 1:00 AM   DJ is David "Loose Shoes" Tuttle 
August 11, 2006 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at Master's in the Ramada Inn from 9:00 
PM - 1:00 AM   DJ is Chuck Clodfelter 
August 18, 2006 
Burlington Shag Club "Business Meeting and Birthday Night" at Master's 
in the Ramada Inn from 8:00 PM - 1:00 AM    DJ is Roy "Shagdaddy" 
Childress         
August 19, 2006 
Burlington Shag Club "Membership Appreciation Pool Party" Tenative date 
More details to follow..   DJ is TBA    
August 25, 2006 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at Master's in the Ramada Inn from 9:00 
PM - 1:00 AM   DJ is Bobby Snyder "The Southern Gentleman"   
                                                                                   
 
 

Time                    Photography – taking pictures 
Friday 
3:30 – 4:30 PM……at Registration………Jackie Hallaman 
4:30 – 5:30 PM……at Registration……..Ron Jeffries 
5 –7 PM…………...in room 125 (social)..Lorna Shively 
7 - 8 PM…………..in Ballroom….Fran Bonkowski  
                                 in Duke/Carolina room…….June Massey & Randy Graham 
8 – 9 PM……….….in Ballroom….Angie Sharpe  
                                 in Duke/Carolina room…….Judy Satterfield 
9 – 10:30 PM………in Ballroom….Carol Pettigrew  
                                  in Duke/Carolina room……Michelle Thomas.  
10:30 – 11:30 PM …in Ballroom….Jimmy & Mary Ann Lynch                                                     

in Duke/Carolina room……Denise Upchurch  
11:30 PM – 1:00 AM. in Ballroom….Denise Upchurch 
                                     in Duke/Carolina room…… Polly Tuttle 
 
 
Saturday 
9 – 11 AM…………...in room 125 (social)……Angie Sharpe 
11:30AM – 1 PM…..at the pool…………….. Angie Sharpe 
11:30AM – 1:30 PM…. in Ballroom………….Sheila Walker. 
1 – 2:30 PM………....at the pool……….…..Lorna Shively 
1 – 2:30 PM…………in room 125 (social)….Lesia Baker 
1:30 – 2:30 PM ……..in Masters…………..Phyllis Godwin 
2 – 3:30 PM………… in Ballroom………….Sheila Walker. 
2:30 – 4 PM………… at the pool………….. Fran Bonkowski  
2:30 – 4 PM ………….in Masters…………??????????????  
3:30 – 5 PM………….in room 125 (social)….Cheryl Dailson 
4:30 – 6 PM………….. in Ballroom………….Bridgett Robertson 
6 - 7:30 PM ………….at food table………… Bridgett Robertson 
7:30 – 9 PM…………. in Duke/Carolina room……Pam Hord 
8 – 9:30 PM………….. in Ballroom………… Lorna Shively 
9 – 10:30 PM.………...in Duke/Carolina room……Rhonda Webster 
9:30 – 11 PM………… in Ballroom…………. Angie Sharpe 
10:30 – 11:30 PM.…....in Duke/Carolina room…… Lesia Baker 
11 PM – 12:30 AM…. in Ballroom…….………. ?????????????  
11:30 PM – 12:30 AM...in Duke/Carolina room…????????????? 
 
 
Sunday 
9 – 11 AM………………………Denise Upchurch & Angie Sharpe 
 
 
As you can see there remain open slots for picture taking.  If you have a digital 
camera and would like to help in making pictures to help in filling some of the 
open slots, contact the committee chair, Denise Upchurch. 
 
 
 
 



Time       Photography- Booth 
Friday 
9 – 10 PM…………………….Peggy Childress 
10 – 11 PM…………………Bridgett Robertson 
11PM – 1 AM…………….Denise Upchurch & Angie Sharpe 
 
Saturday                        
11 AM – 12:30 PM………..Bridgett Robertson  
12:30 – 2 PM……………… Peggy Childress 
5 –8 PM…………………..Hugh & Sheila Walker 
8 – 9 PM…………………. Bridgett Robertson 
9 PM – 1 AM…………….???????????????????????????????? 
 
If you would like to help with any open slots please contact the committee chair 
Denise Upchurch. 
 
 
 
Time   Hospitality Room 
Friday                           
5 – 8 PM………………….Rick & Debbie Wolfe, Rick & Evelyn Turner,  
                                            Lynda Justice, Jim & Stephanie West, Judy Smith,  
                                            and Margaret Holland 
Saturday 
9 – 10 AM……………….. Rick & Debbie Wolfe, David & Polly Tuttle, 
                                            Rhonda Webster, Steve & Pam McHone, and 
                                            Margaret Holland 
1 – 2:30 PM………………Rick & Debbie Wolfe and Margaret Holland 
3:30 – 5 PM………………Rick & Debbie Wolfe and Margaret Holland 
 
Sunday 
9 – 11 AM………………… Rick & Debbie Wolfe and Margaret Holland 
 
 
 
Time   Pool Party 
Saturday 
Begins at 11:30AM…………Brenda Smith, Carol & Steve Pettigrew,  
                                              Kent Bradsher, Ron Jefferies, and                                              
                                              Bob & Sharon Bason  
 
 
 
If you would like to help in any of these areas, please contact the 
committee chairs, Rick & Debbie Wolfe-Hospitality or Brenda Smith-pool 
party. 
 
        

    
 

 

       Sunshine News! 
 

• Gerry Holland has been in the hospital.. 
• Lynn Blythe was in a car accident. 
• Lynda Justice has been in the hospital. 
• Gloria Thompson had surgery. 
• Judy Lindley’s daughter had surgery. 
• Tammy Allen is still sick. 
• Dave Robinson is still sick.  

 
Please keep all of these dear friends and their families in your thoughts and 
prayers during their time of sickness and or grief.  We look forward to 
seeing you guys back at the club and doing what you do best…Shagging 
with your friends. 
 
For anyone needing to report someone’s name to the Sunshine committee for any 
reason, please contact Carol Pettigrew-committee chair, and Mary Gregory-web 
master.   
 
To reach Carol Pettigrew--- 
Phone…….449-6903  
E-mail… carol.pettigrew@alamance.cc.nc.us 
Address: Carol Pettigrew 
Administrative Assistant 
Alamance Community College 
Graham, NC 27253 
Office phone: 336-506-4149 
Fax Number: 336-506-4342  
 
 
Carol has asked that if you know of anyone who needs to be placed on the 
sunshine list, to please let her know.  Do not assume that someone you told in the 
club will forward the information to her.  All ways to get in touch with Carol 
Pettigrew is listed above.  You may always go to the web site and click on her 
email address and type in your addition.  If we all work together, no one should 
be left out or forgotten. 

 
To Reach Mary Gregory… 
Go to the web site and you may email her of call her at 336-538-1118.  She will 
also need the same information you give to Carol so she can update the website.  
Again, do not assume that the information will be passed on.  We all need to do 
our part.  



            
 
 

 
Meet The Area Shag Club Party 

 
Burlington Shag Club hosted their annual Meet the Area Shag Clubs Party on June 
10, 2006 at the Burlington Moose Lodge and what a terrific night it turned out to be.  
The decorations were outstanding transforming the large room into a tropical 
paradise, successfully setting the mood for this festive occasion.  In addition, the food 
tables were filled with the most delicious selection of hor’douvers imaginable and the 
dessert tables absolutely made your sweet tooth go into a whirlwind of delight.  
Among the visiting clubs, Eno Beach, Danville, Greater Triad, Winston Salem, 
Steppin Out, Raleigh, and Lynchburg, as well as Moose members, all were geared up 
and ready for the party when they arrived at the location. 
 
Greeters met each attendee with a warm welcoming smile and a lei at the entrance of 
the Moose Lodge.  Everyone appeared to be ready for what Burlington Shag Club had 
in store for the night.  Jim Waye, our DJ for the event, continuously played the dance 
tunes we all know and love throughout the evening, keeping the dance floor full of 
shaggers at all times.  During the evening, 50/50 tickets were sold as well as the raffle 
for the beach trip and $500.  With the help of a few visiting men in the crowd, our 
club had a skit that brought the house down.  Featuring an active volcano, “King 
Kooba” and his “Huladales”, and with a little liquid encouragement, these guys really 
put on the show.  It was hilarious.  Following the show, our favorite “Tacky Tourists” 
visited with the “Desert Wagon”.  Everyone looks forward to their appearance.  There 
were people running to greet them!  Finally, the door prizes, 50/50, and raffle 
drawings were awarded, and as the night was winding down, several of us could not 
believe how fast the night went.  As everyone was leaving, there were so many 
wonderful comments made about our party, and our club. 
 
The Entertainment committee worked hard and diligently to ensure our visitors as 
well as our members had a great time.  The members of the committee are Edith Loy, 
Gail Jordan, Carol and Steve Pettigrew, Denise Upchurch, Stephine and Jim West, 
Baxter Sellars, Kent Bradsher, Pam McHone, and Ronnie and Mary Gregory.  In 
addition to these great folks, a lot of our members showed up to offer goodies for our 
food table and their help in the preparations as well as clean up.  The members of 
Burlington Shag Club are hard working, and dedicated people and I am so glad to be 
associated with such an outstanding, fun bunch.  Without the efforts of so many, we 
would not realize such success of all of our events. 
 
Thank you Burlington Shag Club!  You are the GREATEST! 
 
Brenda Smith 
Entertainment Committee Chairman 
 
 
 

Time   50/50 
Friday 
5 – 8 PM…………………Steve & Pam McHone 
8 – 9 PM…………………Charlie Greogry & Clint Sharpe 
9 – 10 PM……….………David & Polly Tuttle 
10 – 11 PM……………….Jim & Stephanie West 
11 PM – 12 MN………….Charles & Judy Lindley 
12 MN – 1 AM……………Steve McHone 
 
 

Saturday 
11 AM – 1 PM……………. Steve & Pam McHone 
1 – 2 PM……………………Fred & Jackie Hallaman 
2 – 3 PM…………………… Charlie Greogry & Clint Sharpe 
3 – 4 PM……………………. Jim & Stephanie West 
4 – 5 PM……………………..Ronnie & Mary Gregory 
7 – 8 PM…………………….Carl & Peg Hanson  
8 – 9 PM…………………….Rick & Evelyn Turner 
9 – 10 PM…………………… Steve & Pam McHone 
 
 
Time   Raffles 
Friday 
7 – 8 PM………………………..Hugh & Sheila Walker 
8 – 8:30 PM……………………Denise Upchurch & Joni James 
8:30 – 9 PM……………………Chuck Upchurch & Brenda Smith 
9 – 9:30 PM……………………Betty Honeycutt & Brenda Smith 
9:30 – 10 PM…………………..Ron Wilkerson & Mary Gregory 
10 – 10:30 PM…………………Mary Ann & Jimmy Lynch 
10:30 – 11 PM…………………Peggy Childress & Charlie Gregory 
11 – 11:30 PM…………………Ronnie & Charlie Gregory 
11:30 PM – 12 MN…………….Kim Caldwell & Michelle Thomas 
12 MN-12:30 AM……………...June Massey & Randy Graham 
12:30 – 1 AM…………………. Hugh & Sheila Walker 
 
Saturday 
7 – 7:30 PM…………………….Ronnie Gregory & Joni James 
7:30 – 8 PM…………………….Trish Maness & Gloria Thompson 
8 - 8:30 PM…………………….Mary Ann & Jimmy Lynch 
8:30 – 9 PM…………………..Rhonda Webster & Charlie Gregory 
9 - 9:30 PM……………………David Robertson & Charlie Gregory 
9:30 – 10 PM………………….Jackie & Fred Hallaman 
10 – 11 PM…………………… Hugh & Sheila Walker 
 
 
 
If you would like assist in selling either or both types of tickets, please contact the 
committee chairs, 50/50 chair Steve McHone and Raffle chairs Hugh and Sheila 
Walker.   
 
 
 



Time    Shirt Booth 
Friday 
4 – 6 PM…………………………..Carol Pettigrew 
6 – 7 PM………………………….Judy & David Satterfield 
7 – 8 PM…………………………Pam Hord 
8 – 9 PM…………………………Louise Flannigan 
9 – 10 PM………………………..Bob Forrester & Marge Hatley 
 
Saturday 
10 – 11 AM………………………Lorna Shively 
11 AM – 12 N……………………Mary Ann Lynch 
12 N – 1 PM……………………..Bridgett Robertson 
1 – 2 PM…………………………Charles & Judy Lindley 
2 – 3 PM……………………….. Louise Flanngan 
3 – 4 PM………………………...Bob Forrester & Marge Hatley 
4 – 5 PM…………………………Steve Pettigrew 
5 – 6 PM………………………….Polly Tuttle 
6 – 7 PM………………………….Pam McHone 
7 – 8 PM………………………….Betty Honeycutt 
8 – 9 PM………………………….. Charles & Judy Lindley 
 
Sunday 
9 – 11 AM………………………..Carol & Steve Pettigrew 
 
 
 
   Decorating 
 
Carol Oliver, Betty Heavner, Dianne Hill, Jim & Stephanie West, Peg Hanson, 
Evelyn Turner, June Massey and Randy Graham. 
 
 
 
   Set up/ Clean up 
 
Chuck Upchurch, Taz Atteridge, Ronnie Gregory, Jessie Justice, Jim West, Steve 
McHone, Kent Bradsher, Rick Wolfe, Baxter Sellars, Hugh Walker, David Tuttle, 
Chip Caldwell, Rick Campbell and Denise Upchurch.  
 
 
 
 
If you would like to assist in either of these areas, please contact the committee 
chairs. Shirt booth chair is Carol Pettigrew.  Decoration committee chair is Carol 
Oliver and the set up/ clean up committee chair is Chuck Upchurch. 
 
Any and all of the committee chairs would be very happy as well as grateful for any 
and all help that each of you could provide.  If everyone will pitch in and help, 
everyone will have the since of pride to know that Burlington Shag Club not only can 
produce a great function, but also show that the members work together to make it 
happen. 

Area Party Comments  
 

To each of you, I want to convey what a wonderful planned and 
executed Luau event Saturday Night.  I had the pleasure of meeting 
people from different clubs and dancing with some and each kept 
saying how beautifully decorated, great food, fun people and they 
would be back next year. I am proud to be a member of BSC and 
working with you.  Yes, BSC knows how to put on a party as well as 
how to party!!!!. 
 
Thanks again for making my daughter, Bonnie and my night exciting. 
 
Hugs, 
Louise 

Area Shag Club Party Pictures 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 



 


